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   Item 8.01   Other Events.

     Since our earnings call on Thursday, November 1, 2008, we have received
numerous questions regarding the potential impact of our announcement relating
to the notices we issued to terminate 192 managed care contracts under which we
were being reimbursed at rates below our cost. Because we have multiple
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contracts with the same payors, covering different provider numbers and
geographical services areas, the 192 contract terminations were with only 4
separate payors. Most of these managed care contracts have termination
provisions that require 30-90 days notice. Accordingly, we do not expect any
material impact from terminating these contracts until the first or second
quarter of 2008. As indicated on our earnings call, we are attempting to
negotiate new contracts with many of these payors. Our goal is to negotiate
contracts that contain reimbursement rates that reflect the true cost and value
of providing home care. Further, we expect that in many instances we may
negotiate reimbursement rates on a patient by patient basis with those payors
with whom we are unable to negotiate a new comprehensive contract. Because of
the many variables that could affect the financial impact in 2008 from
terminating these contracts, we do not believe it is appropriate at this time to
provide an estimate of the future financial impact. However, in order to provide
a basis for understanding the historical impact of these relationships, we have
elected to provide an estimate of the financial contribution of these contracts
during the nine month period ended September 30, 2007. For the nine months ended
September 30, 2007, these contracts contributed approximately $1.78 million in
revenue. Based on our best estimate of direct cost attributable to these
commercial patients, the overall direct cost of providing services under these
192 contracts during this period was approximately $2.42 million. Therefore, for
the nine months ended September 30, 2007 these contracts resulted in a pre-tax
operating loss of approximately $639,000.
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         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
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                                    LHC GROUP, INC.

                                    By:  /s/ Peter J. Roman
                                         ---------------------------------------
                                         Peter J. Roman
                                         Chief Financial Officer

Dated:   November 7, 2007
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